
Finance Committee Meeting
September 24, 2008

CLRC

2:00 p.m.

Present:
Tom French (Syracuse University Law Library); Jeff Wooldridge (Mid-York); 

                        
Maureen Kays (Bond Schoeneck and King); Courtney Lee (CPA); Nancy

                       
Howe (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), liaison

Absent:
Pat Skelly (Oneida-Herkimer BOCES SLS)
Action Items:

Penelope:

· Create a spreadsheet with a 10% membership dues increase 

1. Minutes from the meeting on 8/14/08 were approved as written. 
M(Wooldridge)/S/A.

2. Check and Deposit Register:

· Credit of $155 against rent. CLRC paid the increased rent amount early so a credit was received.
· Accounting services cost increased because of audit preparation and annual report preparation.

· Motion to approve checks and deposit register by Maureen (S/A).
3. Financial Reports:

· Balance Sheet: 

· Increase in money market account is due to receipt of RBDB and HLSP funds received in August
· Increase in accounts receivable balance is due to WALDO.

· Accounts payable is high due to WALDO.

· Deferred funds include those “earned” throughout the year.

· Income Statement on Operating Side:

· Account 301: Base payment of $28,000 has not been received.  All additional cuts will come out of this $28K.

· Account 315: Interest income is half under budget due to lower rates
· Account  319.09: RBDB funds. No allocations for equipment have been made yet.
·   Account 334: Brittanica Online. Invoice was lower than anticipated.
·   Account 342: Have not yet received the Special Legislative Funds. Uncertain whether we will receive the funds with the additional 6% budget cut.

· Expenses:

· Line 510.25:  CE is under budget due to no CE events to date

· Line 510.42:  ILL subscription shows 2/12 of the year

· Line 511.23:  Professional fees: Green and Seifter have not yet been billed.
· Grants:

· DHP: There has been no funding as of the end of August.  50% was received in September.
· HLSP:  Received funding from Community Memorial and Oneida Healthcare. The second billing will be in November to the circuit hospitals. Supplies include mileage. Harrison’s database has been purchased anticipating receiving funding.
· LSTA: Received the first 10% in June and recorded under last  fiscal period. Penelope explained the budget amendment for LSTA.

· RBDB: Received payment in August. 50% goes into this fiscal year. Member projects were paid on 8/29/08. Bib Services, Regional database, regional internet and Tech. Training allocations were made. 
· MISP: No money has been received.

· Special Legislative Funds: First payment has been received.

· Motion to accept the financial report by Jeff S/A.

4. Membership Dues:

· Penelope distributed a Membership Dues Increase Sheet for a 5% increase. Now is the time to inform members of an possible increase in 2009.  Maureen suggested a 10% increase. 
· Tom suggested sending out letters to show each member what they get for their dues.
5. PayPal:

· We have a PayPal account and a separate account for PayPal transactions at HSBC.

· The web pages are completed and ready to test.

· We will charge convenience fees for members wanting to pay their dues using credit cards.

6. New Business:    None

Meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Howe

Assistant Director

A presentation by the auditors was held after the meeting adjourned.


